
Brunswick Reformed Church 
3535 Grafton Road – Brunswick, OH 44212  

Lead Pastor- Dan Toot  

Associate Pastor- Jay Carroll 
 

Worship Services 

Sunday  9:00  &  10:30 am 

Adult Sunday School 9:00 & Children’s Sunday School 10:30am 

www.b-r-c.org 
 

Where the love of Jesus is transforming lives…. 

SCOUT SUNDAY 



Welcome to Brunswick Reformed Church’s worship celebrations.  

To make our mutual experience more enjoyable today please: 

 

1.  Relax - At BRC you can rest assured that you will not be embarrassed, 

singled out, or put on the spot. 

 

2.  Fill Out a Welcome Card - These can be dropped in the offering plate 

later. The information won’t be misused, and will help us know who’s been 

here.  It’s also a great way to drop a note to, or request a contact from, a staff 

member. 

 

3.  Ask for Prayer - If you have a prayer  concern to share, pick up a 

prayer request form from the cart in back.  Give completed forms to an usher 

or the pastor before the service begins. 

 

4.  Know There Are Options for Children –  

 The small room in the right rear corner has rocking chairs where little 

ones can be rocked, quieted or nursed. 

 We have an excellent nursery for ages 0-3 at the far end of our education 

wing. 

 

5.  Join Us for Fellowship - Coffee and juice are served in the fellowship 

area after each service.  Join us and get acquainted.  We do ask that you not 

take drinks into worship with you. 

 

6.  Do Not Feel Obligated to Give - If you are a first-time guest, please do 

not feel obligated to participate in the offering.  This is a time when members 

and regular attendees honor God by giving to his work through this church.  

Let today be our gift to you. 

 

7.  “Give by Text” is available. Simply send a text to 330-239-8652 with 

the amount you would like to contribute.  

 

8.  BRC is on the web www.b-r-c.org 

 
Who Is BRC? We are a member of the Reformed Church in  

America, a Protestant denomination that goes back to the Reformation 

period in Europe when the Church was “reformed” according to the 

Word of God. 

We are a mixture of Christians from many denominational  
backgrounds, all seeking to grow in our spiritual maturity as we live 
by faith with Jesus as our forgiver and leader.   

  Sunday, February 18 

Greeters (9) – Guy and Candice  

 Lenart 

 (10:30) – Ilze Fultz 

  

Nursery (9) – as needed 

(10:30) – Kelly Rhue, Areck Rhue, and 

 Sami Coyne 

  

Ushers (9) – Nick Virzi, Mel Wilk 

   Assisting – Paul Buser, Mike Pasko 

(10:30) - Carol Rounds, Bonnie Ansel 

   Assisting – Gary Brualdi, Ilze Fultz 

  

Hospitality Team - Bill & Nancy  

 Sutton 

 - Sharon Meyer, Deb Reichle 

  

Elder – Melissa Raich 

Deacon –Cindy Toom 

  Sunday, February 11 

Greeters (9) – Dennis Parker 

 (10:30) – Jim and Eileen Smalley 

  

Nursery (9) – as needed 

(10:30) – Kristin Toot, Savannah Dickens 

  

Ushers (9) – Rick Meyer, Paul Morgan 

   Assisting –Nick Virzi, Mel Wilk 

(10:30) - Kenny Wright, Mark Herbert  

   Assisting – Carol Rounds, Bonnie  Ansel 

  

Hospitality Team - Bill & Nancy Sutton 

 -LuAnn Sweet, Patty Carroll 

 

Elder – Rick Meyer  

Deacon –Pete Nixon 

SERVING AT BRC 

  Sunday, February 4 

Greeters (9) – Gail Bindel 

 (10:30) – Mark Herbert  

  

Nursery (9) – as needed 

(10:30) – Cheryl Wright, Carol Dickens, Elle 

Carlisle 

  

Ushers (9) – Eric Raich, Earl Holzheimer 

   Assisting – Rick Meyer, Paul Morgan 

(10:30) - Bob Besida, Eric Kramer 

   Assisting – Kenny Wright, Mark Herbert 

  

Hospitality Team - Bill & Nancy Sutton 

 -Betty Shuster, Jamie Coyne 

  
Elder – Steve Zapotechne 

Deacon –Pete Nixon 

To get a cd of any of our sermons, 
simply write “cd” and the requested 
date on your Welcome Card. You’ll 
find your requested cds on the shelf 
across from the kitchen. The sermon 
audio files, sermon outlines, study 
questions, verses, and bulletins are 
available on the church website 
www.b-r-c.org. 

http://www.b-r-c.org


Prayer Concerns 

 

Please continue to pray for the Beck family as they go through this 

tough time after the funeral for Karen’s mom this weekend. 

 

From the Hoag’s: Thank you so much for your prayers for our  

ultrasound. The baby is wonderful and so am I. No concerns  

whatsoever. All is well. Thank you for your prayers. The Lord clearly 

hears them. He’s been by our side the entire time. I will have another 

ultrasound in ten weeks. Thank you again! You’re powerful and  

wonderful.  

 

Please pray for the family of Shannon Pieh, former member of New 

Direction Church. Shannon passed away on January 31st. 

 

Continue faithful in prayer for those with ongoing health concerns:  

Marie Buser, Bob Cooperrider, Rick Demeter, Emerson Draiss, Jeanette  

Fagan, Nancy & Bob Hanwell, Zak Harbaugh, Rose Murray, Eileen Raich, 

Gini Reinke, Dick Read, Nancy Sutton, Ted Szenger, and Margaret  

Zapotechne. Continue to pray for our military personnel. 

Cleveland Performing Arts Ministries’ musical passion play “Tetélestai” 
will be presented at St. Francis Xavier Parish, 606 E. Washington St., 
Medina, OH  44256 on February 23, 24 & 25, 2018.  
Tetélestai’s dramatic stage production and timeless music tell the story 
of Jesus’ trial, execution and resurrection in a visual way that will leave 
a lasting impression. This is a great way to enhance your Lenten journey 
and to prepare for the Holy Days of the Easter season. Performances will 
be at 8:00 pm on Friday and Saturday and 2:00 pm Sunday.  
American Sign Language interpreters will be available at the Saturday  
and Sunday performances only. Doors will open approximately 1 hour 
before performance time. There is no admission charge, but freewill 
offerings will be accepted.  
For more information, please visit www.livethepassion.org.  
Tetélestai is a registered service mark of Tetélestai, Inc.   

Heidelberg Catechism Question 
 
Question 125. What does the four th request mean?  
 
Answer. " Give us today our daily bread"  means:  
Do take care of all our physical needs so that we come to know that you 
are the only source of everything good, and that neither our work and 
worry nor your gifts can do us any good without your blessing. And so 
help us to give up our trust in creatures and to put trust in you alone. 

Welcome to worship! 
Order of Worship 

*Heart Preparation  

*Time of Praise 

*Recite catechism/ confession/ creed 

*Announcements (children dismissed by pastor at this time during 10:30 service) 

*Time of Praise  

*Prayer 

*Message 

*Prayer Concerns/ Congregational Prayer (giving of our offerings)  

*Time of Praise  

*Doxology/ Benediction/ The Lord’s Blessing 

We extend a special welcome to the scouts, leaders and families of  

Boy Scout Troop 519 and Cub Pack 3519 as they join us for  

worship on this Scout Sunday! 

http://www.livethepassion.org/


Sunday February 4, 2018 
  9:00 am: Worship service 
 
  9:00 am.:   Multiply discipleship study, Green Room  
 
10:30 am.:   Worship Service 
 
10:45 am.:  Children’s Sunday School for Pre-K through  

  5th Grade 
 
 6:00 pm: No sermon-based small group tonight due to the  
  Superbowl 

Sermon-based questions are available in the fellowship area  

and on the website 

On Wednesday February 21st we will be having a 
soup and salad dinner from 5-6:30 followed by a 
prayer night.  Please plan on coming for some 
good fellowship and food, and plan on staying for 
prayer or our other Wednesday night small 
groups.  

 
Our collection of baby bottles for Oaks ends 
today. If you have not brought back your  
bottle, please return as soon as possible 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Friday is our Night to Shine dance!  Volunteers other than the 

clean up crew we ask that you arrive by 5:00pm at the latest, and  

Buddies if you haven’t gotten your guests  information yet please see 

Pastor Jay TODAY.  Also any other questions see Pastor Jay. Also if 

you signed up to bring bakery please have it to BRC by 3, or between  

3-5 you can drop it off at FaithWalk Church right next to Diamond 

Event Center.   

NIGHT TO SHINE - do you have a business or service that can be 
shared? We are looking for GIFT BASKETS OR GIFT CARDS/
CERTIFICATES for drawings to pamper the caregivers on Feb. 9.   
Can you help?  
Contact Sharon Meyer or Annette Palmer at annettepalmer@msn.com 

Valentine's breakfast for senior saints!  
Sunday Feb 11 after the 9am service!   
 
This will take place in the green room and is free of 
charge, just please sign up on the form in the  
fellowship area or write “Breakfast” on your  
welcome card with the number of people  
attending !  There is no specific age requirement, but 
anyone that considers themselves a senior  
saint is welcome to join us and be blessed with a nice 
breakfast served by our students for a service project! 

mailto:annettepalmer@msn.com


REACT Student Ministries...... 
For Sunday,  February 4th 
 
9am Sunday School, Youth Room 
 

 
TODAY Girls dress shopping after church (noon) ! Please 
bring money to eat lunch at the mall. 
 

Boys Superbowl party has been cancelled due to lack 
of response for attendance 

 
Feb 11th -Senior Saints Valentine's Breakfast 10:30am-12:30pm 
 We are going to be doing this breakfast as a service project.  We 
will also need people that are able to help decorate and set up  
 

We are excited to offer an incentive opportunity for Beulah Beach! 
Any student that signs up along with a friend that does not  
normally come to our church or go to youth group will receive one of the 
registrations for free.  That means if your family does not have a problem 
affording camp, then we would encourage the students to ask a friend and 
they could go for free, or you could work something out where you 
would each pay half which would significantly decrease the cost of camp 
for that week.  Feel free to ask David any questions you might have!  
 
We will not be offering transportation this year to  Camp Geneva.  

Instead, Beulah Beach has a Splash Camp July 15-20 for ages 11-14. 

This week does have a heavy focus on water sports, along with other  

activities. We hope to have information about a voucher code next week. 

Check their website for more information   

beulahbeach.org/overnightcamp 

 

Beulah Beach-Grades 9th-12th 

High school camp is July 21-July 26th 

Register online at www.beulahbeach.org/overnightcamp. The Voucher 

code is BRC25 for a $25 discount.  

Brochures will be available soon 

THIS WEEK: 

Monday: No GriefShare,  new session starts Feb 19th 

  Elders meeting, 7pm, meeting office 

 

Tuesday: Potter’s Workshop meets 6:30pm-studying Joshua, 

  Red Room 

 

Wednesday: Women of Wisdom, studying 24 Hours that Changed 

the World 10am-12pm, Green Room   

 Men’s Sermon based small group, 10am-12pm, 

 Blue Room 

 Titus 2 Women’s Bible Study, 9:30am-11:15am, Red 

Room, with childcare 

 

 Sermon based small group, 6:30pm-8pm, Green 

Room 

 

Thursday: Bible study on the book of John, 9:30am –11:00am  

  Red Room 

  No God’s Friends Forever because of Night to Shine 

  Worship Team rehearsal, 7:15pm 

 

Friday:  Shining Stars meet at Southwest Commons at  

  1:30 p.m., studying Joshua 

   

  NIGHT TO SHINE  event, 5:30-9:30pm 

 
Saturday: REFIT® , 10am special 90 minute class, fellowship 

  area 

Our offering on 1/28 was $6,213.25. towards the annual budget. Total 

weekly needed for budget is $8452.00 



Next Sunday is the start of Pastor Jay’s new class 
call “Asking the right questions and having some 
good answers”  If you ordered a book it is in today, 
you can pick it up in Pastor Jay’s office.   
 
The class will also be offered on Wednesday day 
mornings from 10:30 to 12, and Wednesday nights 
from 6:30-8pm starting February 14th.   
 
If you still want to be a part of the class please put 
questions and the day/time of the class on your  

welcome card so Pastor Jay can order you a book ASAP.  

 

The next AEIOU event will be Feb. 
16th at 7pm and will be focused on 
outward service to others! 

Saturday February 10th at 10am! 

Come join our REFIT® class for a 90  

minute Dance Through the Decades class! 

If you haven’t checked out REFIT® yet or 

are looking to come back, this is a great  

opportunity!   

Class is focused on fun, fellowship, and is 

FREE! 

 

Follow us on Facebook Hearts 4 REFIT-Brunswick 

For more information about REFIT® check out refitrev.com or find 

“refitrev” on YouTube! 

Love INC of Medina assists residents of Medina County who are in  
urgent need of financial and resource support. Our Christian ministry 
seeks to listen and respond with prayer and loving concern. With partner 
churches and agencies, we use trained volunteers, qualified staff and an 
extensive support network to uniquely address our client’s needs.  
 
Love in the Name of Christ will be the outreach ministry of choice for 
churches in Medina County. We will joyfully assist people in urgent need 
and work to bring lasting change to their lives. Our Christian ministry 
will be known throughout our community and will be broadly supported 
by churches, individuals, and businesses.  
 
 
To volunteer call 330-256-3114 
 
For help call 330-460-5887  --online intake can be done on Love INC 
website 
 
There is an ongoing need for personal care items and other supplies not 
covered by food stamps.  There is a box located under the hallway Secret 
Sister shelf at BRC for donations of items to be brought to the monthly 
Personal Care Pantry. 


